CABINET MEETING
24th November, 2004

Meeting commenced:
9.33 a.m.
"
ended:
9.56 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Mann, Warmisham


and Warner




(Councillors Burgoyne and McIntyre, Executive Support Members, were




also present)

58.
CABINET AWAY DAY

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, reported on the recent Cabinet away day.

59.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Sheehy.

60.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 16th November, 2004, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

61.
LOCAL PUBLIC SERVICE AGREEMENT
Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report concerning the proposed priority area for the initial submission in respect of the second Local Public Service Agreement.


The report was discussed with particular reference to -


(a)
the question of “Explorer Partnership” with the Department for Education and 


Skills;


(b)
the Council’s becoming part of the “Spearhead” Group in relation to health inequalities;


(c)
working with the Primary Care Trust on health inequalities;


(d)
addressing wider fundamental issues, e.g. energy policy, in relation to priority 3.3 (Improving environmental quality, etc.); and


(e)
the possible establishment of a Sustainability Commission.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the overall framework and proposed outcomes within the abovementioned report, as the basis for the initial second Local Public Service Agreement submission to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) on 26th November, 2004, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the timescale for further developing the second Local Public Service Agreement, which will see a final submission containing outcomes, indicators and ‘stretched’ targets forwarded to ODPM by the end of February, 2005, be noted. (N.B. Dependent on ODPM, an agreement should then be reached to enable implementation in April, 2005). 




(3) THAT any further opportunities to develop “Explorer Partnerships” with any particular Government Departments be considered.

62.
GUIDANCE ON DIRECTED SURVEILLANCE AND COVERT HUMAN


INTELLIGENCE SOURCES

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a report in respect of a guidance document that had been produced on directed surveillance and covert human intelligence sources, in accordance with the requirements of the Regulation of Investigatory Powers Act 2000.


RESOLVED:
THAT the abovementioned guidance document be adopted.

64.
HOUSING OPTIONS APPRAISAL PROGRAMME

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, submitted a report on progress and overarching strategy in respect of the Housing Options Appraisals Programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the progress in implementing the Housing Options Appraisal Programme be noted; and that the overarching strategy and detailed arrangements for obtaining Option Appraisal “sign off” from the Government Office for the North West be approved.
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